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Ref: FOI-072024-000997 

Date: 17/07/2024 

Address / Email: 

Dear 

Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 

Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Request 

To support my research, I would like your help to understand headline details regarding the capital 
works undertaken or in hand by your trust within the past four years (ie. since 2020), specifically for 
schemes with a budget of £1 million or more. This includes projects that have received outline or full 
business case approval, are currently in construction, or have been completed. 

To facilitate this request, I would appreciate it if, for each scheme, you could please provide the 
following details: 

- Project Title
- New Build or Refurb
- Forecast Completion (Year)
- Budget (Indicative)
- Project Manager
- QS
- Architect
- Structural Engineer
- MEP Engineer
- Contractor (if appointed)

Response 

Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust operates a Private Finance Initiative (PFI) Contract. The 

hospital buildings are not owned by the Trust but by Summit Healthcare (Dudley) Ltd who the 

Trust has the PFI contract with. The contract allows the Trust to use the buildings to provide its 

clinical services. Summit Healthcare (Dudley) Ltd are responsible for providing all of the estates 

and facility management services to ensure the buildings are always available for use. 

The Trust can provide the information below in relation to projects. 

Completed 2021 – Modular Ward £15.620m 

Due for completion 2025 – ED Resus Redevelopment - £16.906m 

Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
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If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust. 

Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  

Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at. 

Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 

If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Yours sincerely 

Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
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